
 

                                                            HISTORY Year 9 Curriculum End Points and Key Vocabulary 
 

  
Autumn Term 1 Autumn Term 2 Spring Term 1 Spring Term 2 Summer Term 1 Summer Term 2 

Ethos Links 

Character – Respect, 
Responsibility, 
Kindness (leadership, 
individual 
responsibility, 
tolerance) 

Character – Respect, 
Responsibility, 
Kindness (role of the 
individual, tolerance 
and British Values) 

STEM – related skills Milton Keynes/ STEM 
– case study of 
Bletchley Park   

STEM – related skills  
Character – Respect, 
Responsibility, Kindness 
(leadership, individual 
responsibility, tolerance 

STEM – related skills  
Character – Respect, 
Responsibility, 
Kindness (leadership, 
individual 
responsibility, 
tolerance 

Learning End 
Points  

The Rise of Hitler and 
Life in Nazi Germany  
 
What was life like 
inside a totalitarian 
state? 
 
By the end of this unit 
students will know 
and understand:  

➢ The concept of 
dictatorship  

➢ What 
Germany was 
like before 
WWI  

➢ The impacts of 
the Treaty of 
Versailles on 
Germany.  

➢ How the 
Weimar 

The Holocaust  
 
How did it happen? 
 
By the end of this unit 
students will know 
and understand:  

➢ The nature of 
Jewish life in 
Europe before 
1933 

➢ Hitler’s views 
regarding the 
Jewish people 

➢ How 
propaganda 
was used to 
indoctrinate 
the German 
people.  

➢ How 
antisemitic 
policies 

Britain at War 1939-
1945 
 
History repeating 
itself? Why was there 
another World War? 
 
By the end of this unit 
students will know 
and understand:  

➢ Hitler’s foreign 
policy aims  

➢ The steps that 
Hitler took 
leading to war 
in the 1930s.  

➢ The reasons 
for the policy 
of 
Appeasement  

➢ The events of 
the 

Britain at War 1939-
1945 
 
What was the human 
cost of total war? 
 
By the end of this unit 
students will know 
and understand:  

➢ The 
experience 
and impact of 
air raids, 
rationing and 
evacuation on 
the British 
people during 
World War 2 

➢ The purpose 
and nature of 
propaganda 
and 

The Modern World 
since 1945: The Rise of 
Modern Terror Tactics 
 
Why has terrorism 
become part of our lives 
in the 20th/21st century?  
 
By the end of this unit 
students will know and 
understand:  
 

➢ What is meant 
by the term 
terrorism and 
the different 
types of 
terrorism that 
exist.  

➢ The different 
nature of 
terrorism 
throughout 

The Modern World 
since 1945: The 
Contemporary 
World 
 
Why is the modern 
world the way it is 
today? 
 
By the end of this 
unit students will 
know and 
understand:  

➢ What the 
difference is 
between 
capitalism 
and 
communism. 

➢ Reasons for 
post-war 
divisions 
between 



Republic 
worked  

➢ The strengths 
and 
weaknesses of 
the Weimar 
Republic  

➢ How Hitler 
came to 
power  

➢ The different 
ways Hitler 
controlled 
people in Nazi 
Germany – 
fear/control/ 
censorship  

➢ The economic 
changes under 
Hitler’s 
dictatorship  

➢ The nature of 
opposition 
groups to 
Hitler and 
their relative 
successes.  

 

restricted 
Jewish 
freedoms up 
to 1939.  

➢ The causes, 
events of and 
consequences 
of 
Kristallnacht.  

➢ Conditions 
withinside the 
ghettos.  

➢ The events 
leading to the 
Final solution  

➢ What 
conditions 
within a 
concentration 
camp were 
like.  

➢ Which groups 
were involved 
in/hold 
responsibility 
for allowing 
the Holocaust 
to happen. 

evacuation of 
Dunkirk 

➢ The 
importance of 
the Battle of 
Britain within 
WW2.  

➢ The events 
and 
consequences 
of Pearl 
Harbour.  

 

censorship 
(Blitz Spirit)  

➢ The nature of 
and 
importance of 
Bletchley Park 
on the 
development 
of WW2.  

➢ The events 
surrounding 
D-Day and the 
end of World 
War 2. 

different 
periods of 
history.  

➢ The differing 
experiences of 
black and white 
South Africans 
after WW2 and 
the reasons for 
the introduction 
of Apartheid.  

➢ The impact of 
Apartheid on 
black South 
Africans and the 
reasons for 
growing 
tensions.  

➢ The role and 
impact of the 
ANC and Nelson 
Mandela in the 
fight for 
equality.  

➢ The historic 
divisions in 
Ireland linked to 
politics, religion, 
and society.  

➢ The aims and 
actions of the 
IRA in Northern 
Ireland. The 
impact of the 
actions of the 
IRA.  

➢ The significance 
of the Good 

East and 
West, 
including the 
developmen
t of Soviet 
satellite 
states 

➢ The reasons 
for the 
creation of 
NATO and 
the Warsaw 
Pact.  

➢ The key 
features of 
the Arms 
Race and 
Space Race.  

➢ The causes, 
events, and 
outcomes of 
the Korean 
War.  

➢ The reasons 
for the 
establishme
nt of 
communism 
in China and 
the nature of 
communist 
rule in China.  

➢ Western 
involvement 
in 
Afghanistan 
and the 



Friday 
Agreement in 
developing 
peace in 
Ireland.  

➢ The historical 
origins and 
nature of Al-
Qaeda  

➢ The events and 
impacts of 
terrorist attacks 
including 9/11 
and the London 
Underground 
Bombings. 

 

origins of the 
Taliban.  

➢ The reasons 
for the 
collapse of 
the Soviet 
Union.  
 

Key Vocabulary 

Dictator  
Treaty  
Depression  
Weimar  
Chancellor  
Reichstag  
Terror  
 

Anti-Semitism  
Assimilation  
Ghetto  
Kristallnacht  
Perpetrator  
Bystander  
Shtetl  
Holocaust  
Collaboration  
Persecution 

Foreign Policy  
Appeasement  
Evacuation  
Anschluss  
League of Nations  
 
 

Home Front  
Evacuation  
Blitz  
Censorship  
U-boat  
Civilian  
Cypher  
 

Terror  
Narcoterrorism  
Biological terrorism  
Freedom fighter  
ANC 
Apartheid  
Unionist  
Ulster  
Jihad  

Capitalism  
Communism  
NATO  
Warsaw Pact  
Arms  
Satellite state  
Expansion  
Proxy war 
Atomic bomb   

 


